
 
 

 

 

December 30, 2024 

 

Public Notice – Sunset Strip Drainage and Roadworks & public meeting  

 
Residents are advised that Central Darling Shire Council proposes to commence drainage 
and roadworks in Lakeview Avenue and Kingfisher Avenue February 2025. 
 
The works will see new drainage pits and pipes installed, new kerb and gutter, road 
reconstruction and seal at problematic areas. 
 
The works are funded by the federally funded Roads to Recovery Program and the Local 
Government Recovery Grants program 
 
Residents are invited to attend a preconstruction meeting at the Sunset Strip Community Hall. 
The Council’s Director Shire Services will be in attendance to address any queries residents 
may have. The details are as follows:  
 
Public Meeting  
Date: Monday 13 January 2025  
Time: 6pm  
 
All enquiries should be directed to the Council Engineering Depot 08 8083 8800. 
 
Ends. 
 
 
 
Regards 
 
Greg Hill 
GENERAL MANAGER 
 

tel:0880838800

